
MARKET & ECONOMIC UPDATE:  September 2018 

Market Update

 
 

Australian Economy 
 The RBA left the cash rate unchanged at 1.50% to continue to 

support the Australian economy. The latest report confirmed that 
the Australian economy grew strongly over the past year, with 
GDP increasing by 3.4%.  

 The labor market outlook remained positive. The jobless rate is 
trending lower, at 5.3%, the lowest in almost 6 years. The       
vacancy rate is high and there are reports of skill shortages in 
some areas.  

 Conditions in the Sydney and Melbourne housing markets have 
continued to ease and nationwide measures of rent inflation 
remained low. Credit conditions are tighter; mortgage rates   
remain relatively low and there is strong competition for          
borrowers of high credit quality.  

 Australia had $1.6b trade surplus in August, exceeding consensus 
expectations of $1.4b, marking the 8th consecutive month of 
trade surplus. Meat exports rose but crop exports were lower, as 
the result of the ongoing drought.  

Sector Returns ASX 200 
 The S&P/ASX200 Accumulation Index ended  September lower at  

63,979 points, down 1.26%, its first lost since May 2018. Health 
Care was the main performance detractor followed by an       
announcement that a Royal Commission will be held to look into 
the Aged Care industry.  

 The Banks finished the month weaker after Commissioner Hayne 
handed down his interim report from the Royal Commission into 
the banking & finance sector. Insurers took the biggest plunge as 
they were being questioned in September. Suncorp and AMP’s 
share prices dropped 6.65% and 4.49% respectively. The report 
proposed a number of policy questions that the industry was 
asked. Final report will be released in February 2019.  

 

 

Returns to 30 September 18 Index 1M    1YR  Rolling 

Australian Leaders S&P/ASX 200 -1.26% 13.97% 

Australian Market All Ords Index -1.06% 14.68% 

US Shares  US S&P 500 0.43% 15.66% 

 US President Donald Trump has launched a massive expansion 
of his trade war with China by announcing US$200 billion worth 
of new tariffs on Chinese imports. The 10% tariff took effect on 
September 24, and remained in place until the end of the year, 
before rising to 25% next year. Trump also threatened to     
immediately  impose approx. US$280 billion of additional tariffs  
in case of retaliatory measures by the Chinese government.  

 China planned to levy 10% duty on US liquefied natural gas as 
trade tensions escalated. The tariff would bring additional  
pressure to the US gas industry, which is facing competition 
from Russia, Australia and Qatar for market share in the world’s 
biggest buyer, China.  

 Commodity prices performed strongly during the month of  
September. Copper and iron ore bounced after declining in 
August. Aluminium reached its 10 year high. Oil price soared 
past US$80/barrel due to global supply concerns. Sanctions on 
Iran started to take its toll even though it won’t be fully        
implemented until November. Iranian production was at 1.72m 
barrels per day, 250,000 lower than August. In the US,          
hurricane Florence put major fuel pipelines at risk and slowed 
down  production.  

 Globally, inflation remained low, although it has increased due 
to both higher oil prices and some lift in wages growth. Chinese 
pork prices need to monitored again being a victim of tariffs. 
The US yield on government bonds moved to its highest since 
May. The greenback strengthened on the back of Trump’s  
tariffs, while the AUD suffered.  

 The S&P 500 index finished the month slightly higher at 2,926 
points despite the growing global tensions.  

 The Australian Equity market drifted back in September with all 
major indices moving south. The All Ords Accum Index was 
down 1.06%. The ASX100 took a slightly bigger fall, down 
1.30%.  

 The RBA kept the cash rate at 1.50%, in contrast to the US Fed 
lifting the rates 25bps to 2.25%.  

 Global ratings agency S&P has upgraded the outlook on       
Australia’s sovereign debt to stable. S&P expects the federal 
budget will return to surplus by the early 2020s.  

 Gold finished September at US$1,195. Speculative shorts on 
gold futures hit all-time highs in September while flows into 
GLD ETF have been negative since April.  

 

Intensified Trade War 

% Returns to 30 September 2018 Weight 1 Month 1 Year  

Communication Services 3.77% +0.99% +9.10% 

Consumer Discretionary 4.18% -4.32% +17.87% 

Consumer Staples 7.88% -2.66% +23.14% 

Energy 5.98% +4.34% +37.07% 

Financials 32.43% -2.24% +1.19% 

Health Care 8.56% -7.71% +40.39% 

Industrials 7.64% -2.21% +11.71% 

Information Technology 2.14% -0.46% +46.64% 

Materials 18.00% +4.16% +21.21% 

Real Estate 7.50% -2.07% +12.80% 

Utilities 1.90% -3.25% +1.11% 



 Energy was the best performing sector in the ASX200, up 4.32% 
as oil enjoyed a strong month. A good month for commodities in 
general pushed materials to the 2nd spot; the sector improved 
4.16%. Gold producer Northern Star topped the chart with a  
massive 20.31% upward movement in share price. South32 share 
price was elevated 16.40% in September, citing a strong          
aluminum outlook. Big miners BHP and RIO were also benefited 
from high commodity prices, delivering +8.43% and +8.28% of 
returns.   

 

Stock Review 
 RIO Tinto (RIO) announced an off-market buyback for up to 

41.2m shares, as well as on-market purchases of RIO shares. The 
buyback will comprise of a capital component of $9.44 and fully 
franked dividend equal to the difference between the buyback 
price and $9.44. The buyback is funded from the $4.4b proceeds 
from the sales of assets. 

 VIC energy regulator threatened to revoke AGL’s licence to sell 
gas and electricity in the state unless the energy company     
provides accurate data on performance, customer complaints, 
hardship levels and debts by the end of October. AGL was fined 
$3m for failing to meet its carbon emission obligations, and 
$56,000 for wrongly cutting off a customer’s power for nearly 4 
months.  

 Australia’s largest mortgage lender, CBA, is axing residential and 
commercial loans for SMSFs amid growing concerns about    
regulatory problems, property market weaknesses and stricter 
capital adequacy rules squeezing returns.  

  

Global Markets  
 US markets finished the 3rd quarter slightly higher with the 

S&P500 index finishing at 2,926 points, up  0.43%. The market 
proved resilient despite the trade war. At the same time, the US 
and Canada reached a last minute deal to salvage the North 
America Free Trade Agreement.  

 6 major web & internet service companies had to detail their 
consumer data privacy practice to a US senate panel on         
September 26, raising the spectre of the possibility of stricter 
regulations. Facebook finished lower after highlighting a security 
breach affecting 50m users. Tesla tumbled the most in 5 years 
after security regulators filed a lawsuit against the company. 

 European markets were mixed, with the UK and French markets 
finishing higher, while the German index finished lower, getting 
caught up in the trade war woes. The European Central Bank 
kept policy unchanged at their September meeting. However, 
the ECB lowered its projections for economic growth across the 
region. Meanwhile, in Italy, the government announced a new 
deficit target that were 3 times higher than what the previous 
government has budgeted for. 

 Chinese equities had a rocky month as trade wars continued to 
play out between the US and China, but the markets eventually 
finished higher. Chinese policy setters noted that they would 
manage the floodgates of monetary supply to maintain ample 
and reasonable liquidity. They also pointed to more severe   
global challenges and reiterated that they would step up policy 
fine-tuning. 

 Japan markets had a solid month, up 3%, after Prime Minister 
Shinzo Abe was re-elected and markets took comfort in his  
strategy continuing.  

 
 

For Further Information 

Financial advisers and investment professionals seeking         
additional information can contact Adviser Services at: 

 03 9674 0600  

 backoffice@armytage.com.au 

 www.armytage.com.au 

 
 

About Armytage 

Armytage Private is a boutique investment specialist majority 
owned by members of its investment team and key executives. 
Founded in 1995, Armytage is a pioneer in Australia’s             
investment industry, offering a suite of actively managed IMAs 
and managed funds. 

Armytage is a Value manager with a fundamental investment 
approach designed to identify quality businesses trading at a 
considerable discount to valuation.  The process is guided by 
three fundamental beliefs: 

 Markets are not perfectly efficient and the true value of a 
business is not always reflected in its share price; 

 Undervalued companies can be identified through detailed 
and intensive research; and 

 Capital preservation is critical to wealth creation. 

Products & Services 

Investment strategies offered by Armytage include: 

 Armytage Australian Equity Income Fund 

 Armytage Strategic Opportunities Fund 

 Armytage Individually Managed Account Service 

 

Key Indicators 31 August 2018 30 September 2018 Change 

$AUD US$0.7189 US$0.7224  

Oil (Brent) US$77.59 US$82.98  

Gold US$1201 US$1195.60  

RBA Cash Rate 1.50% 1.50%  

Aust 10yr bond 2.52% 2.67%  

US 10yr bond 2.86% 3.06%  


